DATE: 30th May, 2006
Dr Richard Simmie:
[Details removed]

Submission to the Same Sex=Same Entitlements Inquiry.

Dear Sir/Madam,

Thank you for the opportunity to make a public submission to the National Inquiry into Discrimination against People in Same Sex
Relationships: Financial and Work-Related Entitlements and Benefits.

I am 51 years of age and work professionally as an Anaesthetist, self employed for the last 20 years and I am in a same sex relationship of 12 years duration, with no children.

I believe that to achieve full legal equality all Federal legislation should have terms such as 'spouse', 'partner' 'dependent' , 'family' and 'couple' redefined to include same sex partners and, where relevant, their children.

I believe that Commonwealth legal recognition of same sex relationships including families parented by same sex partners would have a positive impact on my relationships, family life, productivity at work and financial security, among other areas of my life.

I have experienced discrimination in the context of my public hospital superannuation which excludes my partner/defacto from getting spouse entitlements eg sudden death, or automatic rights to the fund as a heterosexual spouse/defacto does.


Yours sincerely
Richard Simmie
